## ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp (Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

**Sacrament of Reconciliation:** Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

## Week commencing Sunday, 9th February 2014

Saturday	8 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	5 <sup>th</sup> Sunday
Sunday	9 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Lucy-Ann Lumb RIP (K R B)	of Ordinary Time
Monday	10 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Seamus Sheridan (C S)	St Scholastica
Tuesday	$11^{th}$	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Thanksgiving (S W)	Our Lady of Lourdes
Wednesday	12 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Foundation Mass	Feria
Thursday	13 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Martin & Helen Parlon RIP (E H)	Feria
Friday	14 <sup>th</sup>	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	McCaffrey Family (K G McGl.)	Ss Cyril & Methodius
Saturday	15 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	6 <sup>th</sup> Sunday
Sunday	16 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Oravecz Magdolna & Janos (E H)	of Ordinary Time

'Keep your family safe, Lord, with unfailing care ... Come, let us worship God and bow down before his presence...'

## Ministries weekend of 15<sup>th</sup>/16<sup>th</sup> February

	Bakewell	Hassop	
E. Ministers	K. Benson	N. Harney, B. Cain	
Readers	P. E-Murray, V. Dooley	M. Etchells, L. Brooks	
Welcomers	V. Dooley	T&C Kilbride	
Flowers	M. Pickard		
Counters	This week TSH	Next week: TSF	

## **Diary of Month:**

**11<sup>th</sup>** Social Committee meets at 12.00noon:

Finance Committee meets at 7.00pm – in presbytery

**12**<sup>th</sup> S V P meeting after morning Mass

**17**<sup>th</sup> Deanery meeting in Matlock

**18<sup>th</sup>** Hassop local meeting

**21**<sup>st</sup> Gathering of teachers from Sheffield in Hassop

23<sup>rd</sup> Last Sunday of month Mass with our young people – don't forget to prepare the prayers, music and readings.

**<u>26<sup>th</sup></u>** S V P meeting after morning Mass

<u>This Sunday</u> at the 10.00am Mass **Children's Liturgy Group** will take place during Mass. We welcome any child who wishes to join us. Our Parish Catechists have already planned the activity for young parishioners. After the opening hymn the children will go to the parish rooms and return to the church at the Offertory. Visitors, please feel free to join the group in parish rooms.

**This weekend** we are asked to remember in prayer the victims of human trafficking. Last weekend there was a conference at the Matlock Convent that reflected on the question of human trafficking – not overseas but here in the U K and in Ireland.

**Searching for** *THE* **Light or** *A* **Light** ... The Briars Youth Centre Crich is hosting a few days to help young people (*Year 11+)* to explore their journey towards the future. It takes place during Holy Week 17-20<sup>th</sup> April and there is a suggested contribution. If anybody is keen to go, please contact Fr Hugh or Louise Armory on 01629 813 353. Posters are available on the notice boards. Perhaps it would be a good idea for some parents to visit The Briars just to see what goes on there.

<u>One parishioner</u> has responded to the invitation to take a step forward re a fuller membership of the local Church community with a view to receiving the Sacraments. That's good news for us who live in our small parish family.

Lent Groups: We hope to be holding these groups again this year, using the York Course 'Build on the rock'. I say we hope, because as I write this, we have only two groups that are willing to run, and these are both Methodist. As this is an ABC initiative, then there should be groups hosted by all the worshipping communities. We are looking for people from the Parish Church, the Catholic Church and the Friends, to either lead a course or to host a group in their home. Please think prayerfully about this and contact either David Clark [01629 810172] or Joan Carr [01629 826776], if you feel able to offer help. There will be posters in all our places of worship giving more details. The course will start during the week of Ash Wednesday 5th March, and runs for five weeks. Thank you. [D. Clarke]

**The Liturgy Committee** met on Thursday evening and looked at our Advent & Christmas services ... hoping to improve where we can. However, one of the difficulties we found was that it is quite difficult to prepare our services in good time because we are not sure who will be with us! There is a reluctance to incur any major expense for our Christmas celebrations but, if people can help by preparing service sheets, then this would be a great help. Again, it would have to be done in good time – not on Christmas Eve! Future liturgy meetings will be at 7.30pm.

**Some other decisions were:-** We'll continue to have the Friday soups after Mass during Lent with donations for a charity; we'll continue the short meditation on the Way of the Cross after the 11.30am Mass. An evening Lenten Penitential Service will be arranged for 3<sup>rd</sup> April. An evening Lent activity will be planned by Roger Burkey. First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion are being planned for *Corpus Christi* time, 22<sup>nd</sup> June. Parents can send an email to Fr Hugh so that meetings can be planned. Our Eucharistic Ministers will be re-commissioned at Mass on 1<sup>st</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup> June. Another suggestion was to try *ad experimentum* a coming together of married couples for ... a get-together maybe? Our thanks to those who came along for the meeting and who serve the parish.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Audrey Brooks, Jenny Lovett, Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, David Hurd, Alan Peers and Peggy Johnson. We remember also our parishioners not mentioned in the parish newsletter in our Sunday Eucharist.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week for Fr Bill O'Neill on his ninth anniversary along with all deceased clergy who have served the parish community. **May their souls rest in peace.**